
 
                                                                                                                                                                                       1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 

                                                                                                                                                                              Washington, DC 20590 
U.S. Department 
Of Transportation 
 
Federal Railroad 
Administration  
 
Sammy Fry 
Silverline – DART - HTSI 
General Manager  
15100 Trinity Blvd.  
Fort Worth, TX 76155 
 
October 18, 2022 
 
Dear Mr. Fry:  
 
This letter responds to the Silverline (SLVR) submission dated October 17, 2022, to the Federal Railroad 
Administration (FRA) seeking approval of the SLVR Conductor Certification Program received by FRA 
on October 17, 2022. (SLVR) has complied with FRA's procedures for submission and approval of its 
program as described in Appendix B to 49 CFR part 242. FRA reviewed the railroad's program and 
determined the program conforms with the requirements of 49 CFR Part 242.  
 
Your submission package states that no labor organizations represent the railroad's employees.  
 
The program is consistent with the previously approved Commuter Rail Programs model. The Silverline 
program follows the requirements 49 CFR Part 242 and Appendix B of the same part. Please remember 
any material modifications introduced into the plan must be submitted to FRA for approval before 
implementing those changes.   
 
Please contact me with any questions regarding this submission at (202) 366-0978 or 
FRAOPCERTPROG@dot.gov or Kevin.Lewis@dot.gov  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Kevin Lewis  
FRA Program Manager Certification  
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